
Minutes of the Lake Region Shooting Sports Association 

Meeting date 4/11/12 

 

Called to order, a monthly meeting of the LRSSA club was held at the lower level of the Memorial 

Building in Devils Lake, ND. Filling in for the club President was club Treasurer Rick Jorgenson. 

Secretary Report 

Minutes for meeting held on 3/14/12 read by Secretary Mark Stein. Minutes approved by Lee T. 

seconded by Jose. 

Treasurer Report 

Rick stated the has not changed much other than some money was received for the CCW class taught 

recently. 

Membership Report 

Gary reported we have 90 paid members. 

Old Business 

Rick stated the date for the outside range cleanup is May 18th and we need to look at getting the pistol 

target stands repaired.  

Rick reported the safety signs are ordered for the outdoor range. 

Discussion took place on the status of repairing the road at the outside range. 

Rick reported that he took the 4H air rifle team to Ayr, ND for a match. 

Rick stated that if anyone wants to help with 4H shotgun please sign up now, we need help. 

June 3rd has been set for 4H day. Doug stated that “First Shots” might be a good fit with 4H day. 

Rick reported that we loaned out Air Rifles to the parents of some of the kids in the 4H group. 

New Business 

Darin stated he is working on the skeet trap bases and assembly. We will need an electrician for the 

wiring. It should be up and running next week. 

Darin said the “Shotgun for Ladies “class is a go. The class will run on Wednesdays for 5 weeks in May 

(6:30-9:00PM). The cost is $40. Kevin at Gerrells Sports is a contact for people to sign up. 

Darin stated that Kevin at Gerrells would like to buy a pellet of clay targets. A motion was made by Darin 

and seconded by Doug to sell up to one pellet. Discussion took place about how much we can spare.  It 

was decided to do an inventory. All voted in favor. 

Doug told the group that the National Shooting Sports Foundation may have a grant for recruitment. 



Doug talked about moving a trap house and paying to have it done. Gary and Rick said they would like to 

see plans to do this and get Corey form the City involved. The goal would be to have it done by June of 

this year. Doug made a motion to find a location that will work for a future addition. Motion was 

seconded by Rick and all voted in favor. Doug will be in charge of this project. 

Doug mad a motion to buy an additional 5 stand shotgun trap. Rick asked if we need it this year. Darin 

said we do and the cost is about $3,000. Darin seconded the motion and all voted in favor. 

Lee asked if the shotgun schedule has been made for the year. Darin stated he needs help with the 

scheduling. Doug said he would help. 

Doug asked if we could build new swinger targets at the outdoor range for .22 caliber guns and label 

them “.22 only”. It was stated that we also need new drop down targets on the pistol range or fix the 

falling target system and lock it down so people will stop shooting at them with rifles. Doug made a 

motion to fix these targets if possible or replace them if they can’t be repaired. Rick stated it could cost 

around $1,200. Discussion took place and the group wants to see it kept simple.  Rick seconded the 

motion and all voted in favor. 

Doug said that Mr. Locker would like to run a Ruger rimfire match. This would be a three stage shooting 

competition. Doug made a motion that the club supports Mr. Locker. Mark seconded. The info will be 

sent to Mark to post it on the club website. All voted in favor. 

Rick made a motion that the club buys 5 good air pistols for club use and for teaching kids. They will cost 

between $1,200 and $2,000 each. He would like to buy them before October. Mark seconded the 

motion. Darin asked if we can write a grant. Nobody felt we could. All voted in favor. 

Mark stated that he has added his name to a list of people in ND who would like to attend the 

Concealed Weapons Instructor class in Bismarck. Mark asked that if he attends will the club pay 

expenses. Darin made a motion to pay Marks expenses for the trip. Rick Seconded the motion and all 

voted in favor. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM. 

 

   

 

 


